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        STATED MEETING OF SESSION 
New Hope Presbyterian Church (EPC) 
 
Friday:  April 17, 2020 (6:30- Virtual Zoom call- See below) 

                                      Minutes 
          Session (Elders) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Opening Prayer: Dave C. 

2. Clerk of Session Report 

a. MSC (Pat M/Signe P/Unanimous) to approve the February Session minutes as presented. (See 

attached report). Note: Due to the Virus pandemic there was no March Session Meeting. 

b. MSC (Al F./Bill A./Unanimous) to approve the following to represent New Hope as Commissioners 

at the May (virtual) Presbytery meeting on Saturday, May 16th. They are  

(1) Jeannie Martin; (2) David Carpenter; (3) Bill Enslen; (4) Bob Welsh 

 

3. Financial Reports (Chuck Knox): See attached report.   
a. Emergency/short term/updated Budget presentation 

Chuck provided an overview of NHP financial position. The Lord’s people have been good. 

There may be some tight times down the road. 

 

b. Loan Modification request, discussion and motion 

(See recommendation on - Financial Status report- dated April 16, 2020 from Randy H under 

Discussion # 1.) 

MSC (Ken S./Bill E./Unanimous) to authorized the Finance committee and Trustees to modify our 

current mortgage payment to interest only for the duration of the lockdown.  This will change our 

monthly obligation from $14,000 per month (principal and interest) to $1,400 (interest only). This 

modification will lengthen the term of our loan but will not increase our balance.  This would be a 

three-month modification with the potential for an additional three months with no penalty.  

Trustees are approved to sign the documents on this loan adjustment with Bussey Bank.  The 

purpose for this motion is to relieve stress on our budget until we are normalized in income. 

Teaching Elders: Pastor Eddie Spencer P Pastor Mike Jones P 

Class of 2020 Class of 2021 Class of 2022 

David Carpenter P Bill Ashton P Steve Boutelle P 

Bill Enslen P Al Frees P Sheldon Church P 

Art Hunkins P Randy Hincks P Sean Ellis P 

Pat Mehaffie P Jeannie Martin P Jackie Elliott P 

Signe Pagel P   Jerry Franz P 

    Ken Seim P 

Ed Harger (Staff) P Chuck Knox (Treas) P Bob Welsh (Member) P 

Steve Shimp (Member) P   Quorum Yes 

P=Present, EA= Excused Absence, A= Absence 
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c. CARES loan application discussion and motion 

See recommendation (Discussion # 2) found in the attached Financial Status report- dated April 16, 

2020 from Randy H). 

It was MSC (Bill A/Pat M) and carried to authorized the Trustees to enter into a Phase 1 only. 

Phase 1 is only for the preparation of the required loan application. 

If and when the application is accepted, the Session will then have the opportunity to vote on 

whether or not we want to secure the loan. 

 After much discussion there were 2 against and 13 for to enter into Phase 1 only. 

(Pastor Eddie strongly felt we should not apply for the SBA loan.) 

d. Chuck gave an update on the status of the gift from the Tom Redford trust. After some discussion, 

it was MSC (Art H/Al F/unanimous) to accept the offer of $83,000 now from the Tom Redford Trust 

rather than waiting perhaps X number of years for the full amount of the gift. 

4. Pastoral Concerns and plan for contacting all New Hope members and regular attenders.   
a. What needs have you uncovered? 
b. General sense of mood of congregation? 
Overall, the feedback from those making the phone calls to the congregation was extremely positive.  
 

5. Feedback from Session on current programming. Many positive comments on the On-line Worship 
Services and personnel contacts being made to the church congregants.  
 

6. Discussion: When to reopen the New Hope campus and resume public worship services.  
It was the consensus that it was too early to plan for a re-opening. 
 

7. Discussion on serving the Lord’s Supper during the lock down.  
It was the consensus that we would not conduct any virtual communion, but rather 
have communion on the first Sunday when we return for our on-site Worship.  
(Note: this may or may not be the 1st Sunday of the Month) 
 

8. Building Committee Status (Steve Shimp):  
a. MSC (Al F./Dave C./ Unanimous) to pay to Parker, Mudgett and Smith Architectural Firm 

  $8,200 for their services which will be needed for a realistic cost estimate of our facility needs.  
 

9. MSC (Art h./Randy H/Unanimous) to have the Chosen People Ministry of Fort Myers conduct a “Special 
Seder Experience” for us on April 4, 2021. The Details will be worked. 
 

10. Other Council/Ministry Status Updates and/or Reports (See attached reports): 
a. Youth and Student Ministries report: Jordan Bates  
b. Children Ministries report: Debbie Norris  
c. Early Childhood Ministries report: Pam Poland 
d. Mission/Outreach Council Minutes: Jim Mayer  
e. Deacon’s Minutes: Jill Ritterbusch  

 
 
 

11. Old Business:  
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a. The following motions were passed via an Email ballot  
(See correspondence from Pastor Mike-April 1, 2020) 
1. The motion that the New Hope EPC campus remain closed to public gatherings until at least 

May 3, 2020 (Has been revised - see item# 6 above).  
2. The motion that New Hope Presbyterian, EPC, serve “Virtual” Communion on Maundy 

Thursday, April 9th. (Has been revised - see item # 7 above).  
  

b. TABLED   
1. Review and Approval of the Mission’s Council Policy and Procedures 
2. Proposed Schedule for Session review and approval on the Revised Constitution and By-laws. 

I. The Constitution and By-laws will be emailed to all of the Elders by the end of this year.  
This will give us time to review and prepare for our Feb meeting. 

II. Looking to have a Congregational meeting sometime in April to ratify the Revised 
Constitution and By-Laws. 
 

3. Request to support another Cub Pack (Steve Shimp). See attached report. 

Carried over from prior month. Up for discussion and vote. 
 

12. New Business: None 
 

13. Closing Prayer:  Bill E. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Pastor Eddie, Moderator  

 

 

 

Art H., Clerk of Session 

 



RptMS01- Monthly Membership Statistics for:

1,023

New Members this Month 9

Membership (Unadjusted) 1,032

Membership Removals for the Month

Members Deceased this Month 0

Members Transfer Out this Month 2

Members- Session has Approved to Remove 0

Total Removals for this Month -2

1,030 **

33

New Affiliates this Month 0

Affiliates (Unadjusted) 33

Affiliate Removals for the Month

Affiliates Deceased this Month 0

Affiliates Transfer Out this Month 0

Affiliates- Session has Approved to Remove 0

* Total Removals for this Month 0

33 **

1,063 ***

Prepared by the Church Admin Office 14-Apr-20

*** Total Active Membership:

Active Affiliates as of the Beginning of Month

New Hope Presbyterian Church (EPC)

March 2020

Active Membership as of the Beginning of Month

** Total Active Affiliates as of the End of Month

** Total Active  Members as of the End of Month





























Children’s Ministry Session Report 

April 2020 

 

We Care Outreach serving - with donations received from children and leaders, 64 Bibles 

(New King James) were purchased, prayed over and given to We Care Outreach. Some of our 

3rd/4th grade girls were giving and giving some more at the end.  

 

Many families gave food for lunch for We Care. At the last Xtreme Team on Wednesdays 

(March 11), kids made peanut butter sandwiches and packed them with fruit, treats and water. 

Over 100 were made and delivered by Jim Mayer to hand out with School’s Spring Break 

beginning. We were pleased with our hands on mission efforts by the kids. 

 

Daddy-Daughter Dance was our last big party before the lock down with 98 people attending. 

The girls had a great time. Their pictures are a treasure. One visiting dad who lost his wife from 

breast cancer 6 weeks prior has posted his picture with he and his two daughters several times as 

he grieves their momma. It is so good to find joy in the midst of sorrow. Glad we do that well. 

 

Rise Up with Jesus (for families) was cancelled and the curriculum supplies returned. The good 

news is we have an exciting plan that was worked out for next year and can hit the ground 

running.  

 

Walk With Jesus - In its place, Jade Torok and I made a Walk with Jesus activity for Holy week 

that was distributed digitally through email and Facebook. It was shared in children’s pastors FB 

groups where others utilized it and one even reposted it under their brand. Sharing God’s 

resources. 

 

Children’s council met via Zoom. It was confirmed that many parents are maxed out with the 

time commitment of virtual school plus many working from home. Actions are: 

*Postcards to the about 180 kids - snail mail is gold right now – the highlight of kids’days.  

* Pen Pals - hoping to roll out a plan for kids to write each other – they miss each other.  

* Made a virtual Easter Egg hunt that was posted in the private FB group last week. 

*Wednesday nites - hope to have Zoom games for Xtreme Team. We are trying for a couple of 

Zoom check ins during the week at times when they are not Zoomed out.  

Past Zoom check-ins included a Friday 4 pm scavenger hunt with 12 households and a Saturday 

morning pillow fort Show case with 6 households. It is all about seeing their friends! 

In addition, we have been texting and emailing families. I text and ask for prayer requests. The 

more a family is less involved in the church, the more this has been appreciated. Some of our 

leaders are emailing their groups through Eli. Eli has been a vital asset.  

Confirmation is postponed one month at least. Eight confirmands are working on faith 

statements with 6-7 to be baptized if they profess faith in Jesus.  

Mother’s day flowers are on hold until we know more about services. 



April 14, 2020 

 

From: Jordan Bates, Dir of Student Ministries 

To: Session 

RE: Status report of the Month of March 

 

Below you'll find the 'new normal' for Student Ministry these past few weeks: 

• Jordan and Zack have been posting a daily devo from either a student or a small 
group leader every weekday on social media to keep our students encouraged 
and hopefully tuned in to God's Word every day. 
 

• Jordan and Zack started a new video lesson series on YouTube this week called 
"Waiting." They'll be sharing stories from Scripture of people who waited on 
the Lord, so we can learn from them as we seem to be waiting with 
anticipation during this pandemic. 
 

• Every Friday there's a "Weekend Challenge" posted on YouTube for our students. 
Some of these challenges are fun/active/silly, while others are geared toward 
serving others and looking outside ourselves. 
 

• Between Jordan and Zack and the adult small group leaders, we are actively 
reaching out to every student in our ministry via texts/calls/social media/zoom. 
 

• During this pandemic and because of his gifts/skills, Zack has had a shift in his 
work: he's been spending about 75% of his work week doing media/video 
production for New Hope and about 25% student ministry related work. We 
hope after the pandemic has slowed he can transition back into full-time 
student ministry. 

 



April 14, 2020 
 
From: Pam Poland, Dir of Early Childhood ministries 
To: Session 
RE: Status report for March 
 
I've been reaching out to all my employees to make sure they're all doing well.  There 
are some issues with anxiety and job loss but on the whole, most everyone is doing 
fairly well.  All the Sunday staff is very grateful that the church is still paying them for 
their Sunday hours.  This little bit helps.  :)  
I've spoken to everyone within my ministry - kids or parents at least once, most several 
times.  I use u.s. mail, email, text, facetime and facebook messenger to reach all the 
families.  Everyone is aware of our online presence and I have a lot of families engaging 
in my ministry's private facebook page each day.  
I've created 2 packets to be mailed. One was a color sheet with a note within the first 
couple weeks of our stay at home order.  The second was the preschool placemat and 
note mailed the week before Easter.  If we are still on stay at home order, I have plans 
to do a 3rd and 4th mailing in the month of May.   
In the other news during my "office hours" I'm reading- scripture, books on leadership 
and faith, working ahead on curriculum, and staying in touch with Pastor Mike, Pastor 
Eddie and my co-workers.   
 
I thank all the leaders of the church for the trust and confidence you have in each of us- 
staff.  I personally appreciate being able to continue to utilize this as a wonderful 
opportunity to grow my relationship with God and our families. We must be able to see 
the silver lining, continue to be productive and find the good, otherwise what a 
tremendous waste of time this all is.  
 

 



Minutes for Mission Council Meeting 
March 9, 2020  

 
Members Present: Bill Ashton, Robin Flanagan, Art Hunkins, Bonnie Hunkins, Ken Seim, Jim LaRue, Jim Mayer, and 

Bob White 
 
Members Absent:  Pam LaRiviere, Olivia Myers and Veronica Towe 
 
 
The meeting was opened in prayer at 6:00 pm by Ken Seim. Then the opening devotional was given by Jim Mayer from 
the first chapter of Across the Street and Around the World.  The emphasis was on stepping out to share your faith. 
 
Jim Mayer shared thank you notes from Lifeline and ECHO. 
 
Old Business 

a. Ken Seim reviewed the Mission Council Monthly Financial Report for January.  
b. A motion was made by Art Hunkins, seconded by Jim LaRue and unanimously passed to approve the minutes 

of the February meeting.  
c. The weekly prayer call will continue on Thursday mornings at 9:00 am. 
d. The various liaisons reported on their missionaries and outreach contacts (see attached file). Prayer requests 

are to be sent to Jim Mayer to be added to the prayer list for the Thursday morning prayer call. 
e. Jim Mayer announced that 40 Day for Life is looking for people to volunteer to pray in front of Planned 

Parenthood thru 4/6. Volunteers can join with Westminster Presbyterian Church on Wednesdays.  
f. City Gate still needs volunteers to wash clothing on Tuesday afternoons. 
g. Jim Mayer is working with Pastors Mike and Eddie on Mission Moments and the best format to present 

them. 
 

New Business  
a. Jim Mayer announced that there is a fundraising gala for Samaritan Health & Wellness on March 28 if 

anyone is interested in attending, please contact Jim M. 
b. Matt & Erin Boden will be visiting on July 25-26. Jim Mayer will talk to Jordan about having something 

geared toward getting the kids involved with missions during their visit. 
c. Jim Mayer presented Dan Miller’s request from Lance Edwards dealing with grant writing and financial help. 

Robin said she could help with editing the grant. The request for financial assistance was tabled until the 
next meeting while additional information is gathered. 

d. Jim Mayer announced that many volunteers are needed for the Mission at the Airport event on Saturday, 
May 16, from 10 am – 6 pm and Sunday, May 17, from 2 -6 pm. 

e. Jim Mayer presented a financial request from Luke & Alyssa Miller which was tabled until the next meeting. 
Jim Mayer will talk to Griffiths (who this couple works with) to get some more information about them and 
their ministry. 

 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 13, 2020, at 6:00 pm.  The devotional & prayer leader will be Art 
Hunkins. 
 
Bob White closed the meeting in prayer and the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Bonnie Hunkins 



 

 

Minutes of Deacon Meeting 

April 14, 2020 

 

 

Deacons present - Sue Bova, Chris Bundschu, Al Cason, David Childs, Linda Daniels, Mark 

Dillehay, Candy Engleman, Christine Glatz, Doug Keno, Pam LaRiviere, Steve McKinnon, Marlys 

Norve, Sandra Raak,  Kathy Orkowski, Emily Reese, Jill Ritterbusch,  Mindy Rutherford, Alan 

Staffon 

It was good to have Pastor Eddie join our meeting too. 

Unable to attend – Judy Clarke, Karen Pultz 

The Deacon meeting was held on Zoom due to the Covid-19 virus. 

 

Minutes approval - The minutes of the February meeting were approved.   

Treasurer's report –The Deacons have a $3000 budget for 2020.  Year to date we have spent 

$523.22. 

 

We did not have a discussion from our book.  For next month read chapters 5 and 6 in the book 

Ministering Through Spiritual Gifts. 

 

Old Business 

If anyone has a ministry team report, please send them to Jill so she can include them in the 

minutes. 

Please continue to send out cards to our assigned people and others in our congregation who 

are having surgery, health problems or are shut-in.  It is important that people know they are 

not forgotten. 

There has been no sanctuary flower delivery but in May Linda Daniels and Sandra Raak have 

volunteered to do that if things are back to normal. 

 

 



 

 

The 4 Score brunch was cancelled in March due to the corona virus.  

 

New Businness 

There was no property council business to discuss. 

 

We had a discussion regarding clean-up after receptions and the table cloths.  It was suggested 

that on the “needs” list there be a line for table cloths.  The person who selects that would be 

responsible for having them laundered (Tide cleaners) or washing them themselves.  The 

laundering receipt can be submitted for reimbursement. 

 

All Deacons commented on how well the on-line services are going.  The holy week services 

were especially meaningful.  We appreciate all the staff is doing to keep in touch with the 

people at New Hope. 

The New Hope sewing group made 60 masks and delivered them to the juvie jail.  They were 

pleased to receive them. 

If deacons hear of someone in our church family having financial problems due to loss of job, 

please let Eddie know.  There are funds set aside to help people during difficult circumstances. 

If you would like another congregation call list please contact Pastor Eddie. 

 

Prayers were requested for the Bowman family, Heather Hackett, the Oxenrider family, Dave 

Moll, Joel Sills and the Holman’s son. These are just a few of the people needing prayers in our 

congregation. 

 

 

Doug Keno concluded our meeting with prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jill Ritterbusch 
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